## RESOLUTION #5 of 2019

## A RESOLUTION TO CHANGE THE NAME OF JOHN TUTTLE ROAD

WHEREAS, the Town road now known as John Tuttle Road was formerly known as Sanford Hollow Road; and

WHEREAS, current residents of the road have requested that the name of the road revert back to its earlier name; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Middletown is willing to change the name back to its historic one;

**NOW, BE IT RESOLVED**, that the Town road currently known as John Tuttle Road shall from be named and known as "Sanford Hollow Road". The change shall take effect immediately.

Motion made by: Carl P. Davis

Seconded by: Julia Reischel

Resolution adopted by a vote of <u>3</u> ayes and <u>1</u> nay - Brian Sweeney Christopher Dabritz abstained.

I hereby certify that the above resolution was duly adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Middletown at its workshop monthly meeting held on March 6th, 2019.

Dated: March 6th, 2019

Patricia Kelly

Town Clerk

Town of Middletown

I, Patricia F. Kelly, Town Clerk of the Town of Middletown, Delaware County, DO HEREBY CERTIFY that I have compared the preceding resolution with the original thereof filed in my office at Margaretville, NY on the 6th day of March, 2019 and adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Middletown, Delaware County, New York on the 6th day of March, 2019 and that the same is a true and correct copy of said original and of the whole thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunder set my hand and affixed the seal of said Town of Middletown this 6th day of March, 2019.

Patricia F. Kelly

Town Clerk

Town of Middletown